

CSI CSI IGB International Trade Union Confederation Confédération syndicale internationale Confederación Sindical Internacional Internationaler Gewerkschaftsbund

João Antonio Felicio

President Président Präsident Presidente Mr. Mustafa Ramid Minister of Justice and Liberties Place El Mamounia – BP 1015 Rabat Morocco

Sharan Burrow

General Secretary Secrétaire générale Generalsekretärin Secretaria General E-mail: contact@justice.gov.ma Fax: +212 537 73 47 25

HTUR/JB 20/12/2016

Persecution and upcoming trial of 25 Gdem Izik protest camp activists

Dear Minister,

I am writing to you on behalf of the International Tade Union Confederation, representing 181 million workers in 162 countries, to strongly condemn the ongoing detentions and convictions of activists who participated in the 2010 Gdeim Izik protest camp.

On 8 November 2010, the Moroccan police invaded and dismantled the camp of Gdeim Izik with brutal force, including by burning jaimas, using physical violence, tear gas, hot water cannons and rubber bullets, leaving hundreds wounded and several dead. On 17 November 2010, the United Nations Security Council condemned the violence during the dismantlement of the camp.

Rather than holding those responsible for the violence to account, the Kingdom of Morocco arbitrarily detained 25 Sahrawis for their participation in the mass protest action which drew support from 30,000 Sahrawis denouncing social and economic marginalization, including through mass dismissals and arbitrary detentions.

On 17 February 2012, the activists were condemned to extremely long prison sentences: nine of them to life imprisonment, four to 30 years in prison, seven to 25 years, three to 20 years and two to 2 years in prison. Despite the annulment of the sentences, the activists continue to be arbitrarily detained. We have now been informed by the trade union UGT SARIO that they will face yet another trial on 26 December, this time by a civil court.

Participation in peaceful protests is not a crime. Moreover, charging and sentencing activists for organizing and participating in public protests constitute blatant violations of the right to freedom of association. We strongly urge you to immediately withdraw all civil and criminal charges that are related to the organization of and participation in the 2010 Gdeim lzik protest camp as a matter of priority.

Yours sincerely,

General Secretary

Contact: Bd du Roi Albert II, 5, Bte 1
B-1210 Bruxelles, Belgique

Tel: +32 (0)2 224 02 11 Fax: +32 (0) 2 201 58 15 e-mail: info@ituc-csi.org www.ituc-csi.org